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Mr. Snellings noted that the incinerator facility in Fairfax is monitored very closely by state and federal 

regulators. He would like staff to request a tour to see that operation. Mr. Snellings also stressed the 

need to talk about exceptions for commercially registered vehicles.  

Mr. Kelly agreed to take a trip to visit the incinerator in Fairfax and emphasized the need to focus on 

processes rather than semantics. He wants the R-Board to focus on moving forward on the operational 

issues, long-term, capital costs, and building back reserves. He is concerned about an apparent lack 

urgency. Since 2004 issues with operational costs, competition, and the economy have created a perfect 

storm. He questioned if the new user fees will get the R-Board in a better financial position. The current 

agreement between the localities includes the provision that a shortfall of the operations budget will be 

covered by the localities based on proportional use of the facility. This has not happened and the R-

Board has used reserve funds to cover the operational deficit. Mr. Kelly stated that we must understand 

the reality of the situation and that jurisdictional contributions will be required to make it work. He feels 

any solution is going to require jurisdictional support. Mr. Kelly recommends that the City discontinue 

paying any tipping fees until Stafford County pays its share. Mr. Withers stated his support of Mr. Kelly’s 

recommendation. Mr. Milde agreed to the seriousness of the situation and reiterated his disagreement 

with the resident fees, calling them a disaster, creating lines and illegal dumping.  

Report of the R-Board Attorney:   Mr. Brendan Hefty attended the meeting in Mr. William Hefty’s 

absence and had nothing to report. 

Unfinished Business 
 
Resident Fee Program:  Mr. Dayton provided the following summary on the first 10 days of the resident 
fee program.   
 
The R-Board authorized the resident fee program in January and modified it in early February. The 
annual passes went on sale on February 4. Sales began very slowly, but accelerated after March 2 when 
the program began. Staff began a public outreach campaign in late January and intensified it during the 
month of February. The public outreach includes website postings, leaflets, banners at the convenience 
centers, and social media. Judging by some residents’ comments, staff missed getting the message to 
many of our customers, but outreach efforts continue. Staff made several adjustments to facilitate the 
transition to the new program: 

 Assigned senior staff and added additional staff at both convenience center locations 
during the first weekends of the program, 

 Adjusted the traffic pattern and waste bins locations at the Belman Road location, 

 Allowed cash payment of one-day passes at the Eskimo Hill gatehouse during the in 
initial weekend operations; however, the downside to this was extending the lines 
entering the facility. Staff has introduced two lanes in-bound and one lane out. 

 
Staff continues to hear dissatisfaction with the program, particularly about the lines and payment 
options. Staff posted a FAQ on our website this morning, and will share the document with City and 
County. The most recent data shows collections of $123,100 from the sale of approximately 1,575 
annual passes, 600 coupon books, and nearly 1,400 one-day passes. 


















































